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Miguel Castellanos, Owner 
Jumbo Tires, LLC  
750 Central Florida Pkwy 
Orlando, FL 32824 
jumbotires@att.net  
 
 
Re:  Application Complete 
 Orange County – Solid Waste 

Facility Name: Jumbo Tires 
Facility ID: SW WACS # 100855 
DEP Application No.: 0359664-001-WT 

 
 
Dear Mr. Castellanos: 

This is a revised letter of the previous application complete letter issued March 20, 2018.  The 
permit number was incorrectly stated as 0313097-002-WT, the correct DEP application number 
is 0359664-001-WT. 

Thank you for your application for Waste Tire Processing Facility for the above referenced 
Facility.  The original permit application was dated December 12, 2017 and received December 
13, 2017.  The RAI response was received March 8, 2018.  The application, DEP Application 
No. 0359664-001-WT, is considered complete. The Department will make every effort to issue 
the final agency action as quickly as possible. 

Your application submittal included a “Closure Cost Estimating Form 62-701.900(28)” for the 
Jumbo Tires.  The document was signed by Miguel Castellanos, of Jumbo Tires LLC.  The 
document included calculated estimated closing costs for the facility which included the costs for 
pick up, hauling and disposal of 8,000 tires. 

The total closing cost estimate provided in the Cost Estimate Form for the above is estimated to 
be $8,000. 

The closing cost estimates were approved by the Department on March 2, 2018. 

The documentation to demonstrate financial assurance must be sent to Susan Eldredge, FDEP 
Solid Waste Section, MS-4565, 2600 Blair Stone Road, Tallahassee, Florida 32399.  Before the 
permit can be issued, you must update the financial assurance mechanism. If you have questions 
regarding financial assurance documentation, please contact Ms. Eldredge at (850) 245-8740 or 
by e-mail at Susan.Eldredge@dep.state.fl.us. 
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Miguel Castellanos, Owner 
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March 27, 2018 
 
If you have any questions, please contact Randall Cunningham by telephone at 407-897-4152 or 
by e-mail at randall.cunningham@dep.state.fl.us. 
 
Sincerely, 
 

 
Wanda Parker-Garvin 
Environmental Manager 
Permitting and Waste Cleanup Program - Wastewater 
 
v. 1.2 
 
cc: 
Steven Monroe, PE, M.E. Construction, Inc. (MEC), monroeeng@aol.com  
Cory Dilmore, P.E.– FDEP, Division of Waste Management, SWPP@dep.state.fl.us  
Susan Eldredge, - FDEP Division of Waste Management, Susan.Eldredge@dep.state.fl.us 
FDEP Central District, Kim Rush, Wanda Parker-Garvin, Randall Cunningham, Gloria-Jean 
Depradine, Sirena Davila 
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